
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House 
Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House 
Bill 248. 
  
My name is Claire Fischer I am a hair stylist and mother of 3. The reason I support House 
Bill 248 is because vaccines effect each person differently. There are numerous, known 
possible side effects from vaccines. I feel that each person should have a right to choose if 
they want a vaccine or not. Also, vaccines are against our Catholic beliefs because of the 
use of aborted fetal tissue in some. The ingredients of the Covid-19 vaccine have not been 
made public; therefore, we do not know if the aborted fetal tissue is in that vaccine.  
 
My husband has Gillian Barre Syndrome (GBS) an autoimmune disease that effects your 
nervous system. He was told by his neurologist, not to get any vaccines, due to the fact that 
vaccines can trigger GBS. My husband could barely walk when he had the initial onset of 
GBS. He still struggles daily with his legs. It would be very dangerous and scary for him to 
get the Covid-19 vaccine.  
 
I support medical freedom for all Americans. We need to have the opportunity to choose 
what is best for ourselves and our children without being told we cannot go to work or 
school without a vaccine.  
  
Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency 
of House Bill 248. 
  
Sincerely,  
 
Claire Fischer 
 

 


